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STATE UNIVERSITIES ANNUITANTS ASSOCIATION

UIUC Chapter Executive Committee

Minutes for May 11, 2011
Clark-Lindsey Board Room

Web site:  http://www.suaa-ui.org
Present: Mary Beastall, Gerald Brighton, Thomas Conry, Paul Dollins, Gary Engelgau, Mark Netter, Steven Rugg, Helen Satterthwaite, Rick Schoell, Edith Terwilliger, Robert Todd, Ginny Waaler; Bill Williamson; Guests—Jane Loeb, Terri Palumbo, Terry Ruprecht
I.  Call to Order and President’s Report
A.  Call to Order. President Dollins called the meeting to order at 1:35 p.m.  

B.  Approval of the Minutes.  The minutes for April 13, 2011, were approved.  

C.  Review of schedule of meetings.  

(1) Meetings of Executive Committee— June 8; 

(2) Survivors’ Assistance Workshop, June 9;

(3) State Directors Annual Meeting in Springfield: June 21-22, 2011;
(4) Big Ten Retirees’ Association, August 12-14, Madison, WI.
D.  President’s Report. President Dollins (a) reported that the Spring Meeting on May 1, 2011 turnout was good, and that there was a lot of interest in the Health Alliance issue; (b) reported that a meeting with Chancellor Easter is set for May 24; (c) reported that SUAA and the UIUC Chapter are working on a letter to retirees re: membership; (d) reported that a SUAAction letter is being drafted; (e) reported that other Big Ten retiree organizations have close ties with their administrations; (f) reported that the four nominees as incoming members for the term of 2011-2014 on the Executive Committee (Gary Engelgau, Jane Loeb, Terri Palumbo, Terry Ruprecht) were approved by the membership at the Spring Meeting on May 1, 2011; (g) reported that the proposed changes in the Chapter Bylaws were approved by the membership at the Spring Meeting on May 1, 2011.
II.
Treasurer’s Report: 
· Gerald Brighton distributed a copy of the April 2011 financial reports.  
· Receipts for April were dues of $984 plus $2.00 in interest credits.  The expenditures in April were meeting costs, newsletter, letter to members, website and advertising expenses for a total of $4,864.  The fund balance on April 30, 2011 was $86,009—$39,100 in checking account and $46,909 in CDs. 
· The report was accepted. 

III.
Action Items
A. Election of Officers for 2011-2012 Year.  The Officer Nominating Committee (Gary Engelgau & Mark Netter) presented the nominations of Thomas Conry for President, Bob Todd for Vice President, and Terry Ruprecht for Secretary.  A motion to approve those nominations was made and passed unanimously.
B. Health Alliance Issue.  Steve Rugg and Rick Schoell have been meeting with Kathy Laing and Craig Bazzani regarding pension issues and the Health Alliance Issue.  Steve Rugg and Mary Beastall have had contact with the Benefits Center in regard to Benefit Choice Seminars, but the Benefits Center cannot accommodate retirees because of limited staffing resources.  There was a general discussion in the Committee about what could be done for the retirees; the conclusion for the present is to do nothing until the protest period is up and CMS gives some clear indication about the Health Alliance status.  All agreed that the Executive Committee should be alert over the next two weeks, and be ready to develop a statement for retirees once we know what health-care plans will be available to retirees.
C. Plans for State Directors Meeting on June 21-22, 2011.  About three Directors will be attending the meeting.  A motion was made to reimburse the attendees for registration, lodging, and mileage.  The motion was passed unanimously.

D. Plans for Big Ten Retirees Assn. Meeting, August 12-14, 2011, Madison, WI.  Please let Paul Dollins and Bill Williamson know if you are interested in attending.  Bill Williamson and Tom Conry indicated that they were considering attending the meeting.  Registration is due in July.
E. Program suggestions for the fall meeting in October 2011.  The names of potential speakers for the fall meeting were discussed.  There was discussion about scheduling the meeting for Sunday of Homecoming weekend.  Steve Rugg will work on securing a speaker.  Once a speaker and a date are set, Ginny Waaler will arrange the venue.
F. Dues Deduct for Employees.  President Dollins forwarded to the Committee a draft email response to Lisa Troyer regarding the dues-deduct issue.  The email that was later sent to Prof. Troyer will be forwarded to the Committee.

G.  Ties with the University.   A discussion about a new way of thinking in the SUAA-UIUC relationship with the University.  Strategies were discussed for developing a closer relationship.  The current Civil Service/Academic Professional issues were a topic of discussion.
H. Committee Responsibilities.  (Carry over from the last two months)  Mary Beastall is compiling a booklet on committee responsibilities.  She requests that all committee chairs draw up a list of their functions and responsibilities and email them to her.
IV.  Reporting Items
A. Membership Committee.  
· Mark Netter reported that the UIUC chapter is now at 2039 members, a net gain of 12 over last month.  

· Mark Netter reported that CITES will be migrating retiree email over the summer.
· There was a discussion about the Employee Expo regarding attracting new members. 
B. State Executive Committee.  
· Paul Dollins forwarded the minutes by email to members of the Executive Committee.  
· Bill Williamson noted that Steve Rugg, not Bill Williamson, is on the State Nominating Committee.
C. Legislative Committee.
· Steve Rugg and Tom Conry met with Representative Jason Barickman on Monday, April 25, 2011.
· The issue of Health Alliance HMO has been presented to all our area legislators.
D. Communications Committee.  
· Gary Engelgau requested that members review the web site and make any suggestions for changes or improvements
E. Benefits Committee.  
· The next Survivors’ Workshop is scheduled for Thursday, June 9, 2011.  There are 32 people registered, and SURS will accommodate them.  
V.
New Business.  

There was a discussion about the next Employee Expo.  Terri Palumbo reported (after the meeting) that the Employee Expo is scheduled for October 18, 2011, from 10:00 a.m to 2:00 p.m. (tentative times).  The Employee Expo is usually held on the third Tuesday in October.
VI.
Adjournment and Next Meeting 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:10 p.m.  Our next meeting will be June 8, 2011, at 1:30 p.m. in the Clark-Lindsey Board Room.

Respectfully submitted, 

Thomas F. Conry, Secretary
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